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PO Box 102 µ 610 Elm St
Perry, KS 66073

785-597-5140 ) 800-657-5763
Fax: 785-597-5015

office@abateks.org
abatekseditor@gmail.com
8 www.abateks.org

 Like us on Facebook
To receive newsletter via e-mail please

contact office@abateks.org

12pm—5:00 PM v TUES — THUR
(OFFICE HOURS ON A NEED BASIS, 
SUBJECT TO CHANGE WITHOUT 

NOTICE)

Notice!
Until further notice all Event Insurance 
requests & payments should b++e 

submitted to:

A.B.A.T.E. of Kansas
P.O. Box 102

Perry, KS  66073

ABATE of Kansas District Map

A.B.A.T.E. of Kansas is divided into Districts by county. Each District header 
lists the encompassed counties for each respective District. To determine 
which District you are in, find your county name in the headers, and the 
number designates the containing District. Every active District of A.B.A.T.E. 
of Kansas has an elected District Representative.

Protect Your Rights.
Reach out to your Kansas Congressional Members today.

SENATORS:
Jerry Moran (202) 224-6521 (DC)  n Roger Marshall 202-224-4774 (DC)

REPRESENTATIVES:
District 1: Tracey Mann (202) 225-2715 (DC)

District 2: Jake LaTurner (202) 225-6601 (DC)
District 3: Sharice Davids (202) 225-2865 (DC)

District 4: Ron Estes (202) 225-6216 (DC)

KanDRIVE
Your Source for Smarter Travel in Kansas

http://www.kandrive.org/kandrive

My Kansas 511
FREE service providing you with 

up-to-the-minute official Highway Alerts
http://www.safetravelusa.com/ks/login

MAY STATE MEETING
MAY 6TH CRAWFORD 

COUNTY FAIRGROUNDS, 
249 E K-47 HWY GIRARD, KS 

10AM          
 AGENDA: MOMENT OF SILENCE; 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE; 
ROLL CALL; SECRETARY 

REPORT; FINANCIAL REPORT; 
LOBBYIST REPORT; MRF REPORT; 

MOTORCYCLE AWARENESS REPORT; 
PUBLIC RELATION REPORT; MID-

SOUTH M.I.L.E.; CORPORATE 
SECRETARY; NEWSLETTER REPORT; 
WEB SITE REPORT; PRODUCT LINE 

REPORT; OLD BUSINESS; NEW 
BUSINESS; UPCOMING EVENTS

UPCOMING STATE MEETINGS: 
June 10th, 10am

Gove Community 
Building  305 Broad St 

Gove, KS       
EXCEPT FOR THE ANNUAL OCTOBER 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING, ALL 

STATE MEETINGS ARE OPEN TO EVERYONE!
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~ State Meeting ~

Attention District Reps and  Treasurers!
Please send your Treasurer reports to the following:

office@abateks.org

Thank you, Lori Harden, Treasurer/ office manager
ABATE of Kansas

NOTICE:
All submissions to Newsletter including event flyers, 

district minutes, ballots  must be submitted to the
Corporate Secretary for approval prior to publication. And 

the office for official records. Letters to the Editor go to 
Lauren abatekseditor@gmail.com and the Office.  

office@abateks.org and Tward72@gmail.com

All membership issues and newsletter mailing issues 
please contact the state office at 785-597-5140 or email at 

office@abateks.org

Ride Straight - Ride Safe

The ABATE of Kansas 
state meeting was called to 
order on April 8, 2023, at 
12:02 pm

Pledge of Allegiance. 
Moment of Silence

A thank you card was 
read from Barry’s family. 
Roll call-all present except 
District 10. Brian for District 
1, Bear for District 2, & 
Michael for District 12.

Secretary report - Amber 
read a condensed version 
of the minutes. A motion 
was made by Tony R-d15 
(2nd by Cheri) to approve 
the minutes as read. Motion 
passed with a show of hands.

Financial report- Lori went 
over the financials. Tony 
RR asked about the expense 
report & Lori answered 
his questions. A motion 
was made by Brian (2nd 
by Russell) to approve the 
financials. Motion passed 
with all board members 
voting yes.

Old Business- Byron 
reminded everyone to help 
with selling the gun raffle 
tickets for the state. A 
discussion was had about 
what to do with District 6 & 
the bank account since there 
was no response to the email 
sent to District 6 members. 
A motion was made by Dave 
(2nd by Doyle) to move the 
money from District 6 bank 
account into a cd for District 
6 future use. Motion passed 
with all board members 
voting yes.

New Business- Russell 
asked how to lower the 
district’s cost of insurance 

per event. After discussing, a 
motion was made by Russell 
(2nd by Dave) to lower the 
price of insurance by half 
on events with no major 
liability by doing more in-
house events. Motion passed 
with all board members 
voting yes. Lori asked that 
the event/insurance list be 
turned in by every district by 
the May meeting.

Labor Day Rally - Thank 
you to Wellnitz Tree Care & 
Sara H for donating the time 
& labor to take down the 
tree at the rally site in honor 
of Sara’s birthday. Doyle & 
Lori are ordering supplies 
this week for the shower 
house. Byron received an 
LDR sponsorship from 
Heinen Repair &  Heinen 
Outdoor Power Equipment. 
Thank you, Heinen Repair 
& Heinen Outdoor Power 
Equipment! A motion was 
made by Doyle (2nd by 
Dave)to start putting in the 
2 new needed culverts at 
the rally site. Motion passed 
with all board members 
voting yes. A discussion 
was had about the electrical 
panels needed for the rally 
site upgrade suggested by 
Chris. After review, a motion 
was made by Tony R-D15 
(2nd by Brian) to purchase 
the 10 electrical panels @ 
the predetermined amount. 
Motion passed with all board 
members voting yes. Byron 
thanked everyone that came 
out last work weekend. 
There will be another one on 
4/15 & 4/16.

Lobbyist report -please see 

the report in your newsletter.
Lunch 1:18 pm-2 pm
Labor Day artwork was 

presented & voted on. Thank 
you to everyone that sent in 
the artwork. Congratulations 
to Lori H for her artwork 
selected.

MRF report - please see 
the report in your newsletter

Motorcycle Awareness 
report - please see the report 
in your newsletter 

Public Relations- Sis said 
there is nothing at this time

MidSouth Mile - will be in 
Springfield Missouri the last 
weekend of October 2023. 
Please plan to attend. The 
basket idea was decided on. 
If you’d like to contribute 
please talk with your district 
rep. 

Corporate Secretary - 
Tammy asked that every 
district review its policy and 
procedures to make sure they 
are updated & accurate.

Raffle coordinator - Rusty 
asked that anything about 

raffles be sent to him now & 
not Tammy so that he has the 
information on hand. 

Newsletter - Lauren asked 
for permission to change 
the ABATE of Kansas 
header for the newsletter & 
was permitted by a show 
of hands. The newsletter 
deadline is 4/11/2023 by 5 
pm. 

Tammy asked that Tony 
R be reimbursed for gas to 
pick up the be aware signs & 
was approved by a show of 
hands.

Products - Bill C was at 
District 12 bike show selling 
products. Lori said new short 
sleeve shirts & tank tops are 
being ordered. Pocket tees & 
different colors would need 
to be pre-ordered.

Thank you to District 12 & 
the VFW for hosting!

MRF drawing - Cheri
50/50- Rusty
The meeting adjourned at 

2:51 pm
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Freedom of the Ride- May 2023 

In this month’s ar�cle I’d like to share a quote from Theodore Roosevelt. 

“It is not the cri�c who counts: not the man who points out how the strong man stumbles or where the 
doer of deeds could have done beter. The credit belongs to the man who is actually in the arena, whose 
face is marred by dust and sweat and blood, who strives valiantly, who errs and comes up short again 
and again, because there is no effort without error or shortcoming, but who knows the great 
enthusiasms, the great devo�ons, who spends himself in a worthy cause; who, at the best, knows, in the 
end, the triumph of high achievement, and who, at the worst, if he fails, at least he fails while daring 
greatly, so that his place shall never be with those cold and �mid souls who knew neither victory nor 
defeat.” 

 

—Theodore Roosevelt 

Speech at the Sorbonne, Paris, April 23, 1910 

 

May is Motorcycle Awareness Month – Watch out for distracted drivers as they aren’t watching out for 
you. Be aware the life you save may be your own. 

To all the mom’s out there, Happy Mother’s Day! 

Thank you to all of you that volunteer your �me to ABATE of Kansas.  

Thank you to all that have served our country in the Armed forces and to those who gave the ul�mate 
sacrifice we salute you. 

Ride safe, Ride Free and Enjoy the Freedom of the Ride 

Byron Harden                                                                                                                                                                                                               

ABATE of Kansas                                                                                                                                                    

 President 
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It’s time you did something more to protect your rights! 
Join and Support Motorcycle Riders Foundation... 

q Annual Individual Membership $35
q Annual Joint Membership $60
q Annual Sustaining Membership $100
q Annual Industry Council Membership $100

Name  _____________________________________
Address  ____________________________________
City, State, Zip  _______________________________
Phone  _____________________________________
Email  ______________________________________
q Visa    q MasterCard    q AmEx
Card Number  __________________  CVV _________
Expiration Date  ______________________________
Signature  ____________________  Date _________

q Please Check if you are a US Citizen
q Check here to NOT receive Patches and Pins
q Check here to NOT receive MRF Email Alerts
q Check here to receive MRF Reports electronically (email)  

q New  
q Renewal 
Referred by  _____

q 3-Year Individual Membership $95
q 3-Year Joint Membership $140
q Sustaining Membership Club $100
q Freedom Fighter Donation $10 $25 $_____

Motorcycle Riders Foundation 
PO Box 250 Highland, IL 62249

Phone: 202.546.0983          
www.mrf.org mrfoffice@mrf.org

Ride Straight - Ride Safe

Hey everyone!
I hope you are getting some 

riding time in as the days are 
longer and warmer. Things 
are ramping up for us here in 
Kansas. Be on the lookout for 
several districts that are having 
awareness rides, as May is 
Motorcycle awareness month. 
I know Kansas will receive a 
proclamation but unsure if we 
will have a meet and greet to sign 
with the governor. 

ABATE of Kansas is working 
hard out at the rally site, get your 
hours in now for early entry, there 
will be plenty of opportunities 
coming up. Remember the rally is 
our big fundraiser for the year. 

MRF Kansas is planning for 
our trip to Bikers Inside The 
Beltway, we have a superb group 
from Kansas going, seven total 
going from ABATE and the 
Kansas COC. 

On the top of our list will be 
HR 906 right to repair, to ensure 
consumers have access to data 
relating to their motor vehicles, 

critical repair information, 
and tools, and to provide them 
choices for the maintenance, 
service, and repair of their motor 
vehicles, and for other purposes. 
I encourage everyone to visit 
https://www.congress.gov to 
see what is going on at a federal 
level. 

We will arrive Sunday in 
Washington DC and Monday will 
be our briefing with the MRF, 
this will include talking points, 
paperwork, and a Q&A session 
among other things. Tuesday we 
hit the ground running, whew, 
have you ever seen us run? We 
haven’t either. A day filled at 
the capital with meetings from 
our representatives from Kansas. 
Then we return to the hotel and 
meet with everyone and discuss 
our day and network. In 2022 our 
efforts in DC proved very fruitful, 
in hope to repeat them this year. 

Are you signed up for MRF 
alerts? If not, you missed out on 
this.

Major Car Maker Having 

Second Thoughts?
A letter released to the 

public on Thursday, from the 
Ford Motor Company to the 
National Highway Traffic 
Safety Administration (NHTSA) 
regarding automated driving 
systems is an eye-opener. While 
not giving up on “self-driving 
cars” Ford appears to be dialing 
back their testing and investment.

In the letter, Ford formally 
withdraws a petition seeking U.S. 
regulatory approval to deploy 
up to 2,500 self-driving vehicles 
annually without required human 
controls like steering wheels. 
Ford states, “We believe the road 
to fully autonomous vehicles, at 
scale, with a profitable business 
model, will be a long one.”  

In December, the Motorcycle 
Riders Foundation (MRF) worked 
with bipartisan lawmakers in 
Washington, D.C. to get answers 
from NHTSA about this new 
technology. The deployment of 
vehicles like the type mentioned 
in the Ford letter is a major 
concern of motorcyclists. The 

MRF remains troubled by the 
rush to allow testing of these 
vehicles on public roads.

While the decision by Ford 
appears to be based on the 
economic reality surrounding 
this new technology, the MRF 
applauds any decision that pauses 
the deployment of this unproven 
technology on our nation’s roads.

Please visit https://mrf.org/ to 
read the letter in its entirety and 
to sign up for alerts to be sent to 
your email.

Ride Safe and Free
Tammy Ward-Railsback
MRF Kansas Assistant 

Representative 
Tammy Ward-Railsback
ABATE of Kansas
Corporate Secretary
Vendor Coordinator
District 8 Assistant Rep
State MRF Assistant Rep
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Lobbyist ReportLobbyist Report
   We are now into mid-April 

and our Kansas Legislature is 
hard at work.

   Our profiling bill SB 108 
is on hold till the 2024 session.  
We did not get a hearing on this 
bill this year.  February 24th is 
what is called turnaround day.  
After turnaround day bills that 
are not in an exempt committee 
can not have a hearing or new 
bills can not be introduced.  

   I have turned in our 
application to the governor’s 
office to proclaim that May 
Is Motorcycle Awareness 
Month.  We have asked to have 
an in-person signing by the 
governor on April 26th. 2023.  
I will have more details in the 
upcoming weeks.

   I have also turned in an 
application to reserve the 2nd-
floor rotunda for Bikers Under 
The Dome on January 30th. 
2024.  This date has verbally 
been confirmed by the property 
manager as a go.  

   Myself, Tammy, Bill C, 
Tony RR, Ron V, and Kansas 
COC are going to Washington 
D.C. to attend Bikers Inside 
The Beltway.  This is an 
MRF event and motorcyclists 
from all over the USA will 

be in attendance.  We are in 
the process of making our 
appointments with our Federal 
Legislators from Kansas.  We 
are hoping to have the same 
great results with our efforts as 
we did in 2022.

   I would also like to 
encourage everyone to 
take 2 minutes and take the 
2023 National Motorcycle 
Profiling Survey.  It is quite 
simple to take.  You do not 
have to divulge any personal 
information.  You do not 
have to have been profiled as 
a motorcyclist or even ride 
a motorcycle.  This is a very 
useful tool for us when working 
on motorcycle legislation at the 
state and federal levels.

   As always if you have any 
legislative concerns or thoughts 
please do not hesitate to reach 
out to me.

Respectfully

ABATE of Kansas

Tony Railsback  
Vice President 
Lobbyist

MPP
Survey 
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May 2023 Expirations 

RALPH L BULLOCK 1
SUZANNE J BULLOCK 1
PATRICK BURTON 1
BOWEN HUDSON CUNNINGHAM 1
NOVALE HORTON 1
CARLEE SARIC 1

DASHIELL SCOTT 1
ERIC SHAW 1
PHILIP ROBERT STUMPFF 1
ANGELA GITCHEL 2
DUSTIN GITCHEL 2
SHANNON SCHLAEFLI 2

FLORA AVALOS 3

KYLE BAUER 3
BRENDA BEACH 3
MATTHEW BEDFORD 3
SHIRLEY A BOWERS 3

JOHN COLLINS 3
KELSI COON 3
RYAN COON 3
RACHEL DUDUN 3
SHANE DURKIN 3
DALE L ENDRESS 3
NICOLE FOREMAN 3
TONY FULLER 3
GEORGE JUSTIN GARDNER 3

DWIGHT GATH 3
ROBERT GREVE  3
DANA GUILFORD 3
JOSHUA DAVID HALL 3
HUNTER WAYNE HEDGES 3
NATASHA MARIE HICKS 3
STARLA ERLENE HODGES 3
SUSAN ISAACS 3
KENNETH JOHNSON 3
PAUL KEYS 3

KENNETH KEVIN KLEPPER 3
CODY LARIMORE 3

LYNETTE LAYDEN 3
TREVOR LAYDEN 3

RAE ANN “Honey” MARTIN 3
GITANA MCALLISTER 3

JESSICA MCELHANEY 3
KYLE LEE MCGEORGE 3
WILLIAM “BILL” MORROW 3
CHARLES W MORSE 3
JOE NAYLOR 3
PETE  “Smokey” OLSEN 3
LEVI PATTON 3
NETO PEREZ 3

JESSICA PRYOR 3
DAVID ROLES 3
CHARLEY ROOT 3

CANDACE RYAN 3
KRISTOPHER RYAN 3
LISA SHAVER 3
BRANDON SHOUSE 3
BRENDA J SMITH 3
CHAD SMITH 3
ELROY SNYDER 3
BILLY STEWART 3
MISTY STEWART 3
CHRISTOPHER STRATTON 3

KENNETH P SULLIVAN 3
DIANE VANBECELAERE 3
LEROY WALKER 3
BOBBY WHITE 3
RICKY WIGGINS 3
TOM WILLIAMS 3
VICKIE WILLIAMS 3
JERRY HAYWARD 3
MANDY NOTT 4
CARL   FORD 4
DANYSE FORD 4
JACQUES SADIE 4
JENNIFER SADIE 4
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AARON BIGGS 5
GAGE HARRIS 5

TERRY MacDONALD 5
KERRY SPERO 5

NICKI SYRING 5
CELINA TENNEY 5
CHARLENE WHITE 5
PHIL WHITE 5
JAMES BOGNER 7
STASIA CROWLEY 7
ROBERT DIERKING JR 7
LEONARD MONDRAGON 7
SOFIA MONDRAGON 7
PETES’S DONUT SHACK LLC MELISSA STREIT 8

PETES’S DONUT SHACK LLC
PETE WHIT-
LOCK 8

TIFFANY ANN ROUSE 8
JASON LEE SCHMITZ 8
MELODY LYNN SCHMITZ 8
EDWARD CLAYBAUGH 9

MICHELLE HILL 9
SHERRY JOHNSON 9
RAYMOND PEREZ 9
LUCINDA RICE 9

KIMBERLY ROOT 9

MIKE THOMPSON 9

TAMMY THOMPSON 9

DANA SHAMBURG 10
GARETT SHAMBURG 10
DARIN STEWART 10
MIKE MOONEY 10
APRIL JEFFRIES 11
HARRY LOSSON 11
WENDY LOSSON 11
JAMES MORROW 11
MARLIN SMITH JR 11
CHELSEA VALENT 11
AUDRA BROWN 11
LYLE BROWN 11
JAYNAE SMILEY 12

BRIAN VOTH 13
AUSTIN CADWELL 15
CHRIS DAVIS 15
CRYSTAL DAVIS 15
RICHARD GARVER 15

BRIAN MEADER 15

ZACH PITTMAN 15
JENNIFER STUMP 15
AMY WARD 15
JERRE’ WASSENBERG 15
KURT WASSENBERG 15
KEITH GALVIN 20
RACHEL GALVIN 20
PHIL HOOPER 20
BERNICE MILLS 20

GREG MILLS 20

DONALD ROBERTS 20

   B I K E R  J O K E

WENT CAMPING IN 
THE WOODS AT NIGHT 
AND HEARD A LARGE 
NUMBER OF BIKES GO 

BY.
I GUESS THERE ARE 

ALOT OF HOGS IN THESE 
WOODS.
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A.B.A.T.E of Kansas, Inc.
Notice of Approved Amendments to Policies and Procedures

II. State Events:
A. 1 - 6 unchanged
7. All supplies including liquor and beer for the Labor Day Rally beverage gardens are to be purchased with state funds.     

       (Amended December 2020)
   All Labor Day Rally sponsorships received must be turned in to the ABATE of the Kansas State treasurer to be deposited into      

       the Labor Day Rally accounts & earmarked for appropriate use. (Amended March 2023)    
   All profits from the beverages (excluding beer), will be divided 50% for the district and 50% to the state. The Main stage bar/     

       Waunetas Bar profits will be split 1/3 to the state, 1/3 to the Mid-South Mile, and 1/3 to the MRF to help pay for the $1 donation  
       per member (donation amount not to exceed the amount of members). (Amended February 2017)

B. MidSouth M.I.L.E.
1. The Kansas State Representative to the Mid -South M.I.L.E Committee, only, will be reimbursed $200 with receipts for travel   

        expenses to MidSouth MILE  meetings and the Mid-South M.I.L.E. event. (Amended November 2022)
C. Bikers Under The Dome
     (Amended December 2022

Notice all wording with “Webmaster” will be changed to Web Administrator (Amended March 2023)
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RAFFLES RAFFLES 
 - ABATE of Kansas is currently running its online 50/50 raffle. It 

begins January 1st and ends March 31st. 
Email all raffle reporting sheets to

Rusty Burdette Rusty.Burdette@gmail.com and the
  Office office@abateks.org
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ABATE HAPPENINGS 
MAY 2023 ABATE HAPPENINGS

DISTRICT 1 DISTRICT MEETING - May 20, Kick Start Saloon, 2521 N Kansas, Topeka, Ks - 1pm
DISTRICT 2 DISTRICT MEETING - May 14, Kibbee's Repair & Towing, 158 North HWY 183,Phillipsburg,  Ks - 4pm

May 21- Run for the Wall Fuel Stop- Bunker Hill- Time to be determined
DISTRICT 3 DISTRICT MEETING - May 7, Crawford County Fairgrounds, 249 E K-47Hwy, Girard, Ks - 1pm

Bike Show & Rally- May 5-6,  Crawford County Fairgrounds, 249 E K-47Hwy, Girard, Ks - gates open Friday at 12pm
DISTRICT 4 DISTRICT MEETING- May 14, Carbondale City Park, Carbondale, Ks -1pm

May 22- Run for the Wall Fuel Stop- East Topeka Service Area on the Turnike- Time to be determined
DISTRICT 5 DISTRICT MEETING- May 13th- Wyandotte County Lake, Shelter 10. Kansas City , KS - Noon

Awareness Day- May 13th- Wyandotte County Lake, Shelter 10. Kansas City , KS, Bike Show, Cookout, Products- 11am
DISTRICT 7 DISTRICT MEETING - May 5, 2400 E Post Ave. , Dodge City,Ks - 7pm
DISTRICT 8 DISTRICT MEETING- May 7- Sandhills Brewing,  111 W 2nd Ave, Hutchinson, Ks - 2:30pm
DISTRICT 9 DISTRICT MEETING- May 14- Easy Bar, 307 N Main, McPherson Ks- Eat at Noon Meeting at 1pm
DISTRICT 10 DISTRICT MEETING - May 7, American Legion Post 9, 405 S Main, Garden City, Ks  Noon
DISTRICT 11 DISTRICT MEETING & Bike Show May 14, Mothers Day Bike Show, Mueller's Locker Room, 120 S 2nd, Atchison, Ks - 10am 

MEETING WILL BE AFTER BIKE SHOW
DISTRICT 12 DISTRICT MEETING & Election- May 7, VFW Post 1980, 932 Graphic Arts Rd., Emporia, Ks - 2pm
DISTRICT 13 DISTRICT MEETING- May 7, B-Hive, 170 W 4th , Colby, Ks - 2pm
DISTRICT 15 DISTRICT MEETING- May 14, Rose Buds,  215 E 8th, Junction City -  2pm

May 21- Run for the Wall -Junction City- Time to be determined
STATE MEETINGS & EVENTS

MAY 6TH Crawford County Fairgrounds, 249 E K-47 Hwy, Girard, Ks 10am
JUNE  10TH Gove Community Building, 305 Broad Street, Gove, Ks  - 10am
JULY 8TH American Legion Post 9, 405 S. Main, Garden City Ks, 12 pm
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Anderson, Douglas, Franklin and Jefferson

district1.abateks.org 
District Rep Bill Saric
 785-806-8585

DISTRICT

1

Decatur, Graham, Norton, Osborne,
Phillips, Rooks, Sheridan, Smith

District Rep Larry Kibbee
785-623-0420

DISTRICT

2

The March ABATE of 
Kansas District 1 Meeting was 
held at the American Legion in 
Ozawkie on March 18, 2023. 
The meetings called to order by 
Bill at 1:00 PM with the Pledge 
of Allegiance and A Moment 
of Silence for Fallen Brothers 
and Sisters; there were 12 
members present. 

State Report was given by 
Bill.  Points of discussion were 
District 1 can sell margaritas 
in our tent at the Labor Day 
Rally.  A work weekend will be 
held at the rally site on March 
25 & 26th. Online 50/50 need 
more participants. Donation 
for Run for the Wall – Brian 
made a motion to donate, Paul 
seconded, all in favor.  See 
State Minutes for additional 
information.

Secretary report.  Jason 
made a motion to waive, Nova 
seconded, all in favor.  

The financial report was 

given by Holley.  Brenda made 
a motion to accept the financial 
report, Jason seconded, all in 
favor.

Old Business:
Cabin Fever – Jason spoke 

with the various vendors.  
The drawing for the raffle 

will be at Cabin Fever.  If 
anyone wants to buy a raffle 
ticket, contact a District 1 
member.

	
New Business:
Bad Ass Ride on May 

6, 2023.  Cory’s Ride on 
September 16, 2023.

The next meeting will be 
at the rally site during Cabin 
Fever on April 29 @ 1:00 PM.  
May meeting will be on May 
20th, 1:00 PM at Kickstart.  
Brenda made a motion to 
adjourn, Brian seconded, all in 
favor.  The meeting  

adjourned at 2:20 PM.

Ok, Please bear with me 
(Pardon the Pun). This is 
another set of minutes from a 
Phantom Meeting.

Our ABATE of Kansas D2 
April meeting was scheduled 
for the 9th at Larry & LouAnn 
‘s in Stockton. However as 
it drew close Larry informed 
us that they had run into 
some Medical complications 
& therefore could not hold 

the meeting. It being Easter 
weekend we weren’t sure where 
to hold it. That is why this 
report is on a Phantom meeting.

On a personal note we 
don’t know what the medical 
complications are. As a district 
we should keep them in our 
thoughts and hope for a good 
recovery.

Now to business. The new 
raffle is moving. This time 

there are 2 Guns & 1000 tickets 
printed. If you are wondering 
that is all the tickets that will be 
printed.

The First Gun is a Springfield 
Armory Hell Cat. A small 9mm 
Automatic w/case & an extra 
clip.

The Second Gun  is a 
Mossberg Shockwave. It is a 
legally short 12 Gauge Pump 
Shotgun. This is one that has 
been referenced as a Home 
Defense type weapon.

We will draw the winner at 
the end of the Poker Run. The 
first ticket gets choice.

If you would like to buy 
some or world like some to sell 
get ahold of Gary his phone 
number is 785-543-1874 they 
are $ each or 5 for $$. Our 39th 
Poker Run will be June 17th. 
Due to problems we’ve had we 
are late finalizing the details. 
What we do know is that it is 
to help the Osborne Rural Fire 
Department. This kinda ties in 
with last year when we helped 
those affected by the Paradise 
Fire. We also know it will end 
at the Rumor Mill in Osborne. 
That is when we will also draw 
the previously mentioned raffle 
tickets.

Please bear with us and 
come out and support the Poker 
Run. As usual t-shirts will be 
available with all the profits 
going into the fund.

Last minute update the Run 
will start at the Osborne City 
Park, Stop 2 will be in Smith 
Center at Alta, Stop 3 will be 
in Mankato at the City Parkand 
, Stop 4 at Beloit at Casey’s. 
The final stop at the before 
Mentioned Rumor Mill in 
Osborne.

The May meeting is on the 
14th it is to be held at Kibbee’s 
Repair & Towing North of 
Phillipsburg. If you turn North 
at First National Bank go North 
cross RR tracks continue north 
about 1/2 Mile & you’ll be 
there.

The June Meeting is on 
the 11th. It will be at Richard 
& Carla’s in Bogue. Their 
address is 807 Meadowlark. 
Go into Boguand e turn right 
on Meadowlark they are on the 
right.

I know with this much 
writing & no meeting how 
much would I have written if 
there was a meeting?

 Ride Safe                                         
Bear
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Allen, Bourbon, Chautaqua, Cherokee, Crawford, Elk, 
Labette, Montgomery, Neosho, Wilson and Woodson

Russel Heapes
(620) 779-3326

district3.abateks.org 

DISTRICT

3
 The ABATE of Kansas D3 

meeting was held on April 
2, 2023, starting at 1:00 with 
the Pledge of Allegiance and 
with a moment of silence for 
fallen brothers and sisters. 29 
members attended the meeting. 
Russel brought up the district 
vote for the sergeant of arms 
counting of ballots. 30 ballots 
were counted. 20 for Dustin, 
9 for Troll, and 1 for Preston. 
Russel continued the meeting 
with County Rep. Roll Call. 
Five Reps were present. 
Squeak mentioned that there is 
someone that may be interested 
in becoming Bourbon County 
rep.

Pressing Business:Chris 
went to Springer Farms and it 
wasn’t a family hog. Springers 
will sell us a hog and we got 
the processing donated. Denny 
motioned that we pay for it and 
JC seconded the motion. All in 
favor.

Arlene gave the secretary’s 
report. Denny Motion to read 
the newsletter for the minutes 
and Trisha 2nd. Motion to 
accept the secretary report and 
Sherry 2nd the motion. All 
accepted.

Kitty gave the treasurer 
report. There was a copy 
available for the members. 
Denny motioned to accept the 
treasurer’s report and Sherry 
second. All were in favor.

State report: LDR is working 
on getting things moved around 
to make things run better. 
There was some discussion and 
some members were not happy 

about the changes. Senate Bill 
108 is on hold for the year, 
with no hearing, and will push 
again in 2024. There will be 
a proclamation made to make 
May Motorcycle Awareness 
month and we need to go to our 
local communities and do this 
on a city level. There is a 50/50 
online raffle on Facebook for 
the state level that we need to 
share as much as possible so 
that they can get that road fixed 
for LDR. Hawg Waddle still 
has tickets that need to be sold.

BSR- We have people 
settled for gates but we still 
need sign-ups for working the 
gates. The product tent still 
has five openings that need to 
be filled. The stage is paid for 
and it is huge!!! We will need 
to look at how it will work in 
the area that we have.  Bike 
Show… Why can we not put 
the bikes outside? There was 
some discussion about moving 
it around the corner on the 
road. We need to be prepared 
for the weather in case the 
ground is wet so we can put 
the bikes in the barn. We have 
updated flyers and they need 
to be distributed…Come get 
them! Post pictures of it on 
Facebook as well! We are 
still short of our best in show 
sponsorship. If anyone knows 
of anyone, we are still looking 
for sponsorships 

Sue mentioned doing burgers 
at the Legion building with pop 
and water. Dwight wanted to 
present a bar-b-q but we agreed 
that Dr. John is the man. Jerry 
Dawn has the liquor license 
and will provide a closed area 

for the drinks. Burlesque is out. 
Tracy asked why we could not 
have just a wet t-shirt contest. 
Denny said that we ought to 
think about having a wet t-shirt 
contest on Friday next year. 
Russel is worried that we are 
out of time and need to have 
this locked down and we need 
to move forward. Matt stated 
that just because we do one 
doesn’t mean that we can’t do 
something Friday night if we 
wanted to. Sherry said that girls 
want to go up there and some 
girls win money and there isn’t 
much support and too many 
pictures. Friday night is not set 
in stone and our vendor guy is 
not here so we will not move 
forward on this until next year.

Next time insurance calls 
anyone, get their name and 
phone number so that we 
can turn them in to the state. 
As soon as you turn in your 
membership, you are covered. 
They are trying to get more 
information to sell you more 
insurance. State only covers 
death and dismemberment.

New business: Rockers are 
ordered and our D3 patches 
are plentiful. We have hats, 
tank tops, and bandanas on 
their way! We are getting a 
tablecloth and some blackout 
background to make our 
product vendor area look more 
professional. Kitty got more 
racks for clothing and there are 
options for more racks if we 
need them.

Appreciation party either 
at Remington Ranch or Bill 
Caldwell’s shop… Caldwell- 
18, Remington- 1… The vote 
went to Caldwells! Sherry 
Motioned the Appreciation 
party to be held on the 12th 
of August. Chris second. All 
agreed.

Next Saturday CMA Blessing 
of the Bikes in Chanute at @11 
a.m. CMA also stated that they 
will have signs at our rally to 
do a blessing of the bikes to 
do them throughout the day. 
Russel asked if we could give 
the chapter a donation to the 
CMA. Tammy motioned that 
we donate and Trisha 2nd Tracy 
3rd. Living Hope Chapter will 
get the donation.

July 15th Erie Bean Feed is 
looking for as many bikes for 
the parade for their 150th

Tracy brought up whether 
we are going to look for a new 
rally venue or are we going 
to stay here. Russel feels that 
they have everything that we 
need and they did let us know 
that they were going to have to 
raise the price. If someone has 
an idea of something, bring it 
forward after this year’s rally 
or if we are going to consider 
our location. Denny mentioned 
that part of why we have this 
is because we are not in city 
limits. There are things like 
this that we need to look at. If 
they raise their price again, we 
can find another place. Sherry 
motioned to table this and Kitty 
seconded it. Motion passed.

50/50 went to Sherry. She 
wanted to donate it to the 
downed bikers fund! Sherry 
motioned to adjourn all seconds 
of the motion!
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Jackson, Osage and Shawnee

abateksd4.com 
District Rep RC Harman

785-224-5063

DISTRICT

4

Member at Large

ABATE of Kansas District 4
PO Box 102
Perry KS, 66073

District 4 Ballot

Membership number is required for member verification. Number 
will be removed before vote is tallied. Without the membership 

number the ballot is invalid.

Assistant District Representative

Brandon Humphreys

Attention! Print the word "BALLOT" on the 
outside of the envelope if mailed.

Membership #______________

Write in___________

Treasurer

Debra "Debbie" Littlefield

Write in___________

Mail Ballots To:

If Mailed, ballots must be postmarked 
by June 3 2023.      

Election date is June 11 2023

Write in___________



Page 16

Ride Straight - Ride Safe

abateksdist5.org

Johnson, Linn, Miami and Wyandotte

District Rep Tony Rawls-Riley
913-706-8449

DISTRICT

5

ABATE of Kansas District 5 Motorcycle 
Awareness Day   
May 13th, 2023 @ 11AM 

Location: Wyandotte County Lake shelter 10 

The Meeting starts at 12:00 pm we will also have a ride in bike show  

We will have a cookout and have products for sale there  

For more information contact Tony @ 913-706-8449 or Debbie @ 913-909-2131 

 

 

Promoting Awareness of Abate of Kansas 

The April ABATE of Kansas 
District 5 Meeting was held 
at noon at the Bub’s Bar in 
Louisburg, KS on Saturday, 1st, 
2023.

Tony called the meeting to 
order. All present stood for the 
Pledge of Allegiance, followed 
by a moment of silence for lost 
brothers and sisters, as well as 
for those serving our country. 
Sargent At Arms Report: Tank 
reported on all those present at 
the meeting. Secretary’s Report:  
A motion was made by Ang to 
wave the reading of the minutes 
from the March District 5 
Meeting and just go over some 
of the highlights. Bud seconded 
the motion. All were in favor 
and the motion was passed. 
The minutes were accepted 
and approved as reported and 
printed in the newsletter.

Treasurer Report: Geoff 
reported on the accounts. 
Everything is in good standing 
and was accepted and approved 
as reported.

Product Line Report: Tony 
reported. District 5 still has 
products available. There are 
shirts, front “Look Twice” 
license plates, etc. Contact a 
board member, or check out 
one of our events or meetings 
if interested in any products 
available. Tony stated he got 
back in and followed back up 
with the company that printed 
up the District 5 stickers to give 
to new members and such. Ang 
made a motion to move forward 
with acquiring the stickers. 
Beth seconded the motion. The 
motion was put to vote and was 

approved.

State Report: Tony went 
over the items from the State 
Meeting. The State Meeting was 
held in Dodge City, KS. Run for 
The Wall is soon approaching, 
and will be coming along I-70, 
right through Kansas. Ang 

made a motion for District 5 to 
do its part in contributing to the 
Run for The Wall effort with 
fuel-ups. Beth seconded the 
motion. It was put to vote and 
was passed.

Work began in April on the 
shower trailer for the Labor 
Day Rally. Work weekends and 

such have also begun out at the 
Labor Day Rally site. Now is 
the time to be putting in those 
hours. Online registration for 
the Labor Day Rally is also up 
and running.

SB-108 on profiling is done 
and over with for the year; but 
will carry over to next year.

Bikers Inside the Beltway: 
National Motorcycle Lobby 
Day - Bikers are going to be 
gathering in Washington D.C. 

Thursday, May 14th, to protest 
on being able to work on your 
own, pretty much anything 
(motorcycle, lawnmower, 
tractor…) and much more. 
Tony will be attending this 
event.

Old/New Business: The 
District 5 Website is up and 

running. There is now a spot 
on the website where you can 
subscribe. If you subscribe, you 
can get updates on everything in 
District 5 via email.

The date is now confirmed 
with the Moose Lodge in 
Kansas City, Kansas for the 
District 5 End of Year Party and 
State Meeting.

Insurance is taken care of 
for the May District 5 Meeting 
and event at Wyandotte County 
Lake. Grill and water, food, 
and beverages have all been 
arranged and will be available 
for donation.

The May District 5 Meeting 
will be held at noon on the 
13th of May at Wyandotte 
County Lake- Shelter 10. There 
will be food and refreshments 
available. Bring your beverages 
as well (no glass containers). 
We will have a ride at the bike 
show. No driving or parking on 
the grass. The June 4th meeting 
is being confirmed, but will 
likely be held at noon at The 
Tumbleweed in Gardner, KS. 
July meeting will be held at 
noon on July 9th at Big D’s on 
the Hill, in Kansas City, KS. 
The August 5th meeting will 
be held at noon at the Labor 
Day Rally Site, followed by a 
District 5 work event.

Ang made a motion to 
adjourn. The motion was 
seconded by Beth and was 
passed. All members and non-
members are welcome to attend 
District 5 Monthly Meetings. 
Feel free to drop by and say 
hello.
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Barton, Ellis, Ness, Rush, DISTRICT

6
Russell, Trego

INACTIVE

Clark, Comanche, Edwards, Ford, Gray, 
Hodgeman, Kiowa, Meade, Pawnee

District Rep Glenna Day
620-826-5293

DISTRICT

7
The April ABATE of Kansas 

District 7 meeting was held on 
the seventh at 7 pm at 2400 
Post Avenue. There were 14 
members present.

Glenna called the meeting 
to order at 7:03 pm. All were 
present and stood for the Pledge 
of Allegiance, followed by 
a moment of silence for lost 
brothers and sisters. 

Roll call of officers was done, 
and all filled positions were 
present.  Glenna went over the 
state minutes and recapped the 
state meet. 

Secretary’s report….Rod 
made a motion to waive 
the reading of the minutes, 
seconded by Sofia. Motion 
passed.

Treasurer report….Brittany 
read the treasurer’s report. 
Everything was in order. 
Glenna motioned to accept the 
report as read, seconded by 
Sofia. Motion passed.

Product report….There was 

no product report since it was 
recently handed over to Stasia.

Old business…..We started 
with our hospice run; went over 
the location where we will be 
having it,  which route we will 
use, who is making the flyers, 
what food we are planning to 
serve, and other details. Went 
over upcoming events and need 
to confirm that  D7 is listed on 
the October Cancer run with 
D10 and D13.

New business……We took 
a break for the counting of 
the ballots for our elections. 
Rod, Stasia, and Mark B were 
present for the count. Glenna 
was voted as District Rep and 
Blake was elected to Sergeant 
of Arms. Congratulation to 
both of them. We did not do a 
membership drawing due to not 
having enough funds, will hold 
over till next month. Our May 
meeting will be held on the fifth 
at 7 pm at 2400 Post Avenue.
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DISTRICT

9
 Cloud, Dickinson, Ellsworth, Jewell, Marion, McPherson, 

Mitchell, Ottawa, Republic, Rice, Saline 
district9.abateks.org
District Rep David Zeller

620-755-5445

Barber, Butler, Cowley, Harper, Harvey, Kingman,
Pratt, Reno, Sedgwick, Stafford, Sumner

DISTRICT

8 https://www.facebook.com/ABATE-of-Kansas-District-8-114523255250459 

District Rep Stacy Kenyon
(620) 636-1163

April Min
The ABATE of Kansas D8 

Meeting was called to order 
at 2:41 pm. The Pledge of 
Allegiance was said and a 
moment of silence was given 
for our fallen brothers and 
sisters as well as Betsy Gast. 
Roll Call was completed and all 
were accounted for except Sgt 
at Arms- Melissa sat in as SAR 
and reps for Butler county, we 
have several counties with no 
representation. Welcome back 
to member Brian Van Dyke! 
The Secretary Report was read 
and a motion to accept as read 
was made by Joe and seconded 
by Frank. The Treasurer report 
was read and Brian made a 
motion to accept it as read. Joe 
seconded. The product report 
was talked about next. District 
8 shirts were mentioned and 
will be ordered for $$$. A 
motion was made by Melissa to 
order shirts for D8. Seconded 
by Joel. The motion was 
passed. Hats, bling headbands, 
and beanies were also other 
options for products. The 50/50 
raffle online was talked about 
and it was noted to please share 
to get it around. Next, that was 

talked about was donations 
for the LDR showers. Tammy 
made a motion to donate $$$ 
for the showers. The motion 
was seconded by Joel. The 
motion was passed. The MILE 
basket was brought up next and 
local items were talked about. 
Tony is selling gun tickets for 
the MRF. A motion was made 
by Joel to donate $$$ to the 
MRF for the Bikers In The 
Beltway trip. Melissa seconded 
it and the motion was passed. 
The last thing brought up was 
the location/date of meetings. 
Tammy made a motion to 
keep the 2nd Sunday @2:30p, 
but just move locations to 
different counties within the 
district to possibly get more 
members to show. The motion 
was seconded by Rose and the 
motion was passed. The next 
meeting will be on April 2nd 
at @2:30p in Haysville. The 
meal will be a potluck, so bring 
a dish. Tammy is providing the 
Ham. Brian made a motion to 
adjourn the meeting. Melissa 
seconded. The meeting was 
adjourned at 4:20p. 

Lyndsey Van Dyke 
District 8 Secretary

May MIn.
ABATE of Kansas D8 

meeting was called to order 
at 2:47 pm on April 2nd. The 
pledge of allegiance was recited 
and a moment of silence was 
given for our fallen brothers 
and sisters. The roll call 
was completed. Member at 
Large missing as well as reps 
for Barber, Butler, Harvey, 
Kingman, Pratt, Stafford, and 
Sumner counties. District 8 
welcomed two new guests 
Alan and Don. Thank you so 
much for coming!  Secretary 
report was read and Joe made 
a motion to accept as read, a 
motion was seconded by Frank. 
The Treasurer report was read 
as still the same as the month 
before. Nothing new to report. 
Products were discussed next, 
District 8 T-Shirts, Tammy 

stated getting those sometime 
soon. A tumbler was brought 
to the meeting as an idea for 
a product for the district and 
more discussion on that will 
come at a later date. May 20th 
is the Salty Cycles Downtown 
Mayhem! If you can make 
it; something you don’t want 
to miss! The next meeting 
will be May 7th at 2:30 pm 
in Hutchison at Sandhills 
Brewery. The address is 111 W 
2nd Ave suite c, Hutchinson, 
KS 67501. The last thing 
that was done was the 50/50 
drawing and Don(our new 
guest) won! Brad made a 
motion to adjourn the meeting 
and Joel seconded. The meeting 
was adjourned at 3:50 pm. 

Lyndsey Van Dyke 
District 8 Secretary

The ABATE of Kansas 
District 9 meeting was called 
to order at 1:10 pm on April 
9th, 2023, with the pledge 
of allegiance and a moment 
of silence given, with 17 
members, 3 county reps, and 3 
guests present. The secretary’s 
report was given and approved. 
The treasurer report: Report 
given and approved  State 
News:  See state news in the 
newsletter.  Awareness report: 
Discussion on highway signs. 
Products report: None. Website 
report: All updated. Facebook 
is current. Old Business: 
Tickets are printed for the 
Dunham Sports raffle, sell as 
many as you can. Memory 
patches are available for Pops. 
New Business: Discussion on 
the Run for the Wall. A brief 

discussion about district policy 
and procedures.  Board meeting 
to be held soon. Motion made 
to donate to the Run for the 
Son. Upcoming events: Run for 
the Wall May 21st. Drawing:  
Dave Z donated back. Thanks 
to David H for hosting the 
meeting and everyone for the 
food. Next meeting May 14th at 
Easy in McPherson.

June meeting Bob and 
Juanita’s in Delphos
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DISTRICT

10
Finney, Grant, Hamilton, Haskell, Kearney, 

Morton, Seward, Stanton, Stevens

620-640-8471
Milton "John" Mowery

ABATE of Kansas District 
10 meeting was held on April 
2nd, 2023, at the American 
Legion, 405 South Main, 
Garden City, KS. District 
Representative John M.  
called the meeting to order 
at 12:13 PM The Pledge of 
Allegiance was said, followed 
by a moment of silence 
for our fallen brothers and 
sisters.  Roll call followed.  
All board members were in 
attendance minus Terry Dale 
and Milton Mowery.  Milton 
is excused.  There were 14 
members in attendance.   Linda 
M suggested that a donation 
be made to the family of a 
member that had just passed 
to help with funeral expenses.  
Carl made the motion, Darin 
second, and all approved.   
Time was taken for voting of 
Representative and Treasurer.  
Sharilyn read the minutes from 
March’s meeting.  Raymond 
made the motion, Carl 2nd, all 

approved.  Yolanda read the 
financial reports.  Debra made 
the motion to approve as read, 
Darin 2nd, all approved.  New 
business:  Discussion of shirts 
for Freedom Bash took place.  
Three examples were shown 
that Randy had come up with. 
Carl made mention of having a 
Kansas Motorcycle Education 
Program in Garden City 
sometime for those who cannot 
make it to the ones that are in 
bigger cities.  John M stated 
he will look into it for further 
discussion.   Darin mentioned 
for Swing into Spring event, 
to offer more advertising to 
the vendors.  Randy made the 
motion, Darin second, and all 
approved.  Yolanda will talk to 
the vendors about this as they 
check-in.    The next meeting 
will be May 7th at noon at 
the American Legion, 405 
South Main. The meeting is 
adjourned at 1:20 PM.

Atchison, Brown, Doniphan,
Leavenworth, Nemaha

District Rep Doyle Pendergraft
913-704-9233

DISTRICT

11 district11.abateks.org

The ABATE of Kansas D11 
meeting was called to order on 
April 2, 2023, at 2:09 PM with the 
Pledge of Allegiance and a moment 
of silence for all our fallen brothers 
and sisters. There were 17 members 
and 3 guests in attendance.

Secretary’s Report:  Natalie read 
the notes. Ric motioned to accept 
Keegan seconded. 

Treasurer’s Report: Rusty went 
over the financials. Pop motioned 
to accept the treasurer’s report and 
Keegan seconded.

Assistant Rep’s Report: Keegan 
is still working on the October 

meeting location. Stay tuned 
for that. Keegan reached out to 
Rawhide Harley about setting up 
a booth for pushing the Easton FE 
site. He will reach out to Worth 
Harley again about setting up a 
booth there as well.

Atchison County Report: Chop 
reserved the parking lot for the 
MDBS with the city of Atchison. 
We will be there at 9 am to start 
setting up.

Leavenworth County Report: Ric 
will be able to give us an update on 
the status of our annual Memorial 
Day event at the VA at the next 

meeting.
Doniphan County Report: Robin 

reminded everyone of the Blessings 
of the Bikes on April 22nd.  He 
mentioned that May is Motorcycle 
awareness month. May 6th is the 
Life Jacket Run in Ozawkie, at the 
Legion.

Brown County Report: Jason 
doesn’t have any news.

Nemaha County Report: Jason 
doesn’t have any news.

Products Report: Lea is moving 
up the order date on the products, 
so if you want anything gets with 
her now!

Old Business: Get your tickets 
for the raffle at the MDBS before 
they are gone! Keegan made 
a motion on which dirt bike to 
purchase for the dirt bike raffle 
to be given away at the LDR and 
Ric seconded. Doyle reached out 
to Kitty’s Bringin’ it Down Bike 
Wash about coming to our FE. 
Pop motioned to go ahead and 

book her for the event and Keegan 
seconded. Doyle has not been able 
to go look at the stage at the FE 
site yet. Discussion of what games 
were going to be at the FE this 
year. Lea brought up the insulated 
tumbler cups for FE instead 
of trophies. Lea will get more 
information and pricing on them 
for the next meeting. Rusty went 
over the portable bathrooms and the 
dumpsters for the FE. Doyle will 
go to the Easton City meeting this 
week and clarify the camping and 
other questions for FE.

New Business: None
Pops motioned to close the 

meeting at 2:51 PM – seconded 
by Keegan – meeting closed. The 
next monthly meeting will be 
directly after and on the site for 
the Mother’s Day Bike Show in 
Atchison, starting at approx. 2:00 
PM on 5/14/2023 at Mueller’s 
Lockeroom in Atchison.              
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Chase, Coffey, Greenwood,
Lyon and Morris

District Rep Barry "Nasty" Lorson
785-258-4007

DISTRICT

12 facebook.com/Abate-of-Kansas-Inc-District-12-100264820035093

DISTRICT Cheyenne, Greeley, Gove, Lane, Logan, Rawlin, 
Scott, Sherman, Thomas, Wallace, Wichita   
d13abateks@gmail.com 

District Rep Cheri Hoppenstedt
620-353-3050

11

MEETING HELD AFTER DEADLINE

MEETING HELD AFTER DEADLINE

No minutes as our meeting 
isn’t until April 16th After the 
ride for fallen brothers and 
sisters. This ride starts at 10am 
at the Goodland 24/7 plaza.  
With stops at Sharon Springs, 
Tribune and Leoti. We will have 
tickets for the gun raffle to be 
drawn that day at the meeting. 

     Our Buffalo Run is June 

9th and 10th at Gove City Park. 
Please come and join in the fun, 
music and raffles. 

    Our May meeting is May 
7th at the B-Hive in Colby, KS. 
Please join us. And remember to 
cast your votes in the upcoming 
elections.

Cheri Hoppenstedt
D13 State Rep

Darla Jarmer

Member at Large

ABATE of Kansas District 13
Cheri Hoppenstedt
105 1/2 SOUTH MAIN
Ulysses , Kansas 67880 

Attention! Print the word "BALLOT" 
on the outside of the envelope if 

mailed.

Membership #______________

Write in___________

Treasurer

James "Jimbo" Carver

Write in___________

Mail Ballots To:

If Mailed, ballots must be 
postmarked by June 3 2023. 
Election date is June 11 2023

Write in___________

District 13 Ballot

Membership number is required for member verification. 
Number will be removed before vote is tallied. Without 

the membership number the ballot is invalid.

Assistant District Representative

Curtis Brungardt

Clay, Geary, Marshall, Pottawatomie,
Riley, Washington and Wabaunsee

District Rep Tony Roberts
785-458-9668

DISTRICT

15 www.abateks15.com
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A.B.A.T.E. of Kansas, Inc. M
em

bership Application
Return Application to A.B.A.T.E. of Kansas, Inc.

P.O. Box 102, Perry, KS 66073

D
ate __________________

D
ist# _________________

q
 N

ew M
em

ber $30             q
 Couple $50           q

 Renewal Ind/Cpl M
br#_____________________________ 

q
 Life M

em
ber $300            q

 Change of Address                q
 Change of D

istrict              q
 Registered Voter

Please Print Clearly

Full N
am

e _____________________________________________________________________________________________

Full N
am

e _____________________________________________________________________________________________

Address / Apt#______________________________________________________ County _____________________________

City _______________________________________________
   State ______________________   Zip __________________

E-M
ail ___________________________________________________________

   Phone______________________________

N
ewsletter:  q

 M
ail   q

 E-M
ail        Referred By _______________________________________________________________

Applicant’s Signature _____________________________________________________________________________________

Paym
ent Type:    q

 Cash    q
 Check Am

ount $____________  Check #___________ 
Revised April 2017

A.B.A.T.E. of Kansas, Inc.
P.O. Box 102, Perry, KS 66073

(785) 597-5140   (800) 657-5763

D
ate ______________________________

Exp ______________________________

q Renewal   q New   q Couple   q Life

q Business Bronze   q Business Silver

q Business Gold

Applicant ___________________________________

Received By _________________________________

Receipt for applicant Fees are not tax deductible.

Frequently Asked Questions

Can I wear a helmet and be a 
member?
Yes, ABATE strives to ensure all 
motorcyclists reserve the right 
to choose to wear a helmet or 
not. ABATE’s stance is not Anti-
Helmet, but rather Anti-Helmet 
Law. The factors of helmet use 
are too complex for a simple 
statistic, so ABATE believes, 
before government law needlessly 
endanger lives, that such a decision 
should be left to the rider, and 
pursue other venues of motorcycle 
safety--primarily education and 
awareness.

Do I need to be a Harley owner?
No, ABATE is an advocate for 
the rights of all motorcyclists, 
regardless of what or where they 
ride. 

Do I need to own a motorcycle?
No, ABATE consists of all 
advocates of motorcyclists and 
motorcycling. The rights of which 
may be supported by anyone who 
cares, and are welcome to do so.

Do I have to live in Kansas?
No, ABATE of Kansas has many 
non-Kansas-resident members 
who still ride in Kansas. ABATE 
of Kansas does not believe the 
rights of motorcyclists stop at 
the state borderline. ABATE of 
Kansas works with other state 
and national Motorcycle Rights 
Organizations (MROs) to preserve 
rights wherever the road leads.

Is ABATE a motorcycle club?
No, ABATE of Kansas is classified 
as a lobbying organization.

Which District can I belong to?
You can belong to any district 
you prefer. Districts are divided 
by county groups, except District 
20 which is mostly out-of-state 

members, however also choose districts 

adjacent to their state, if preferred. You 

may choose any district based on where 

you work, live, or have social ties. The 

only restriction is that you can only 

belong to one district at a time.

Why did I stop getting a newsletter?

Chances are most likely you have either 

moved or your membership has expired. 

Please check with your district or the 

ABATE of Kansas State office. It may 

also be you are not listed with your local 

post office. Please check with them to 

make sure you are listed at that address.

Do I need my ABATE card?

Yes, keep your membership card with you 

when you can. At events, it’s faster and 

more reliable than roster checking. Also, 

many of your stops may give discounts 

for ABATE members.

Is ABATE just about helmets?

No, ABATE monitors all bills, laws, and 

regs that impact motorcycling, including 

manufacturing, operation, environment 

and education.

Do I need a permit to camp on leased 

area at Lake Perry?

Yes, permits are required by the Corp 

of Engineers which are requested and 

obtained from the ABATE of Kansas 

State office in Perry, the only exception 

being if you plan to camp during the 

Labor Day Rally event.

Ride Straight - Ride Safe
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The classified section is for anyone who 
has something to sell, trade or give away. 

Please send $1.00 per 25 words or less 
with your classified ad. ABATE of Kansas, 

Inc. is not responsible for 
material 

advertised in this column. 
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A.B.A.T.E. Lawyer Referral ServiceA.B.A.T.E. Lawyer Referral Service

At the State BOD meeting on February 13, 2021, the board voted 
unanimously to start a Lawyer Referral Service. Lawyers participat-
ing in the A.B.A.T.E. of Kansas Lawyer Referral Service will pay 
10% of their fees from any injury claim to A.B.A.T.E. of Kansas in 
turn, referral fees received by the A.B.A.T.E. of Kansas Lawyer Re-
ferral Service will be used to fund the Mission of the organization.

While the goal is to always keep two wheels down, we all have 
experienced other motorists not keeping a lookout for motorcycles, 
turning in front of us, or driving while distracted. The Referral Ser-
vice will ensure that attorneys participating in the program support 
the Mission of A.B.A.T.E. of Kansas, are motorcycle riders who 
are highly experienced in representing motorcyclists in Kansas, and 
understand the unique legaland insurance issues surrounding mo-
torcyclists.

All injury claims - motorcycle, car, truck, semi, dangerous prod-
uct, dangerous premises, etc. - qualify for the service. Additionally, 
in an effort to make sure that members have adequate insurance, 
lawyers participating in the referral service will be available to re-
view insurance policies and coverages on members’ policies at no 
cost.

To refer an injury claim, please contact Lori Harden or Tammy 
Ward-Railsback.

A.B.A.T.E. of Kansas, Inc., is a Kansas not-for-profit corporation.
Tammy Ward-Railsback		 Lori Harden
ABATE of Kansas		  ABATE of Kansas
Corporate Secretary 		  Treasurer/ Office manager
620-802-1120 			   785-597-5140
corp-sec@abateks.org 		  office@abateks.org
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CLASSIFIEDS
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KANSAS MOTORCYCLE 
EDUCATION 

PROGRAM LOCATIONS
Butler County Community College 
901 S. Haverhill Rd.
El Dorado, KS 67042
316-683-2342
Jill Dehlinger, Instructor 
jdehlinger@butlercc.edu 
316-218-6118
316-706-9722 
motorcycleridereducation@gmail.com 
Motorcycle Rider Education - Mike 
Vermillion

Cloud County Community College 
631 Caroline Ave.
Junction City, KS 66441 
785-238-8010 Ext 721
astrait@cloud.edu

Cowley County Community College 
125 S 2nd St
Arkansas City, KS 67005
Office (620) 442-0430 Ext 5599
Matt Stone, Director
Matt.stone@cowley.edu 

Motorcycle Rider Education
7700 E Kellogg Dr.
Wichita, KS 67209
316-706-9722
Michael Vermillion, Co-Owner 
motorcycleridereducation@gmail.com

Motorcycle Rider University
Shan Nolan,  Prog.  Manager 100 
McDanield St Bonner  Springs,  KS  
66012 877-267-2338

Rawhide Harley Davidson
725 N. Rawhide Dr.
Olathe, KS 66061
(913) 764-7433 Office
 RidingAcademy@rawhideharley.com 

Twister City Motorcycles, LLC     
5427 N. Chuzy Dr. 
Park City, KS 67219 
316-440-5700
Santiago Hungria, Jr. 
ridingacademy@twistercityhd.com

S.M.A.R.T., Inc.
785-836-3255
785-554-0978
Steve Christenberry - RiderCoach  
Spyderryder2018@outlook.com

Shawnee Heights USD 450
4401 SE Shawnee Heights Rd. 
Tecumseh, KS 66542
785-379-5800
Matt Hirsch, HR Dir 
hirschm@usd450.net

Historic Harley Davidson of Topeka 
2047 SW Topeka Ave.
Topeka, KS 66612
785-234-6174
Linda Geiger
lcgeiger52@yahoo.com
Eli Geiger
egeiger@topekaharley.com 

Historic Harley  Davidson of  Topeka  
Linda Geiger 
2047 SW  Topeka Ave  Topeka,  KS   
66612  785-234-6174 
lcgeiger52@yahoo.com

Hutchinson Community College 
1300 N. Plum St.
Hutchinson, KS 67501
620-728-8109
Kristie Torgerson, Executive Director of 
Outreach
torgerson@hutchcc.edu

Johnson County Community College 
12345 College Blvd. 
Overland Park, KS 66210 
913-469-4446
Josh Smith, Program Director 
jsmith10@jccc.edu

Kansas City Community College 
7250 State Ave.
Kansas City, KS 66112 
913-288-7438
Janel Duax Sanders 
jsanders@kckcc.edu
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Business Directory
CMA - Here if you need us.

Changing the World, One Heart at a Time.

www.smartbiker.org
smart@smartbiker.org

10% discount to ABATE members (up to $50)

Ride Straight - Ride Safe

• Complete Pest Control       • Bonded and Insured
• Prompt, Honest, and Reliable Service

PestControlTopeka.Com | 785.862.BUGS
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Business Directory

ABATE of Kansas Business Members

1.	 Business Bronze $60 (Small advertisement listing in the Newsletter) 

2.	 Business Silver $150 (Small advertisement in the newsletter, small 

listing in the Rally flyer, & listing on both A.B.A.T.E. Facebook page 

and website)

3.	 Business Gold $350 (Business card advertisement in newsletter, small 

listing in Rally flyer & listing on both A.B.A.T.E Facebook page and 

website)

•	 Small listing will consist of Business Name, Address, Phone number, 
Point of Contact and if they support A.B.A.T.E. members with a 
discount or other perk. 

•	 All prices are good for one year of membership/advertising.
Regular Advertisement Sizes

Business Card -Monthly $25.00 Yearly $250.00

1/4 Page -Monthly $75.00 Yearly $750.00

1/2 Page -Monthly $130.00 Yearly $1,300

Full Page -Monthly $250.00 Yearly $2,500
1 YEAR for the price of 10 MONTHS

Rawls-Riley Creations LLC
Practical headwear made in KC 
by Rawls-Riley Creations LLC

creativeheadwear.com
 foliesheadwear.com

St. Francis Motorcycle 
Museum

110 E Washington St, 
St Francis, KS 67756

Daily 10AM–5PM
 (785) 332-240

Better Homes and 
Gardens Wostal Realty

Melanie Gordon
2901 Burlingame Rd Topeka

785-230-9007
melanie@dreamhomepros.com

Ride Straight - Ride Safe

Savage Cycles and RV
31 SE 100th, Leon KS 67074

(316) 733-8300
www.savagecyclesrv.com
Motorcycle, RV,Boat and 

Trailer
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